ST ROSE OF LIMA PARISH

A Personal Parish of the Catholic Diocese of Springfield for the Celebration of the Roman Rite in Latin according to the Liturgical Books of 1962, under the Pastoral Care of the Priestly Fraternity of St. Peter

> Rev. Karl Pikus, FSSP Rev. Arnaud Devillers, FSSP, Priest in Residence

1009 North 8th Street, Quincy, Illinois 62301 Phone: (217) 222-2511

Parish Office Email: stroseqcy@parish.dio.org / Fr. Pikus Email: kpikus@dio.org

Website: www.saintrosequincy.org

Diocesan Child Abuse Reporting and Investigation Number (217) 321-1155

Ninth Sunday after Pentecost August 10, 2025

C	n	n	t	Δ	C	C	1	n	n	C
•	v	ш		·	o	Э.	ı,	v	ш	Э

Sundays at 7:30am and 10:30am Weekdays before Mass.

Tuesdays

7:00 PM Our Mother of Perpetual Help Devotions followed by Benediction.

AUGUST 10

COUNTERS: Mary Kay Waldhaus & Mary Reiter COFFEE & DONUTS: Dan & Kelly Zanger

AUGUST 17

COUNTERS: Greg Zanger & Kenny Hardin COFFEE & DONUTS: Greg & Karen Zanger

Mass Schedule & Intentions August 10 - 17

Ninth Sunday after Pentecost, **Sunday** Comm. St. Lawrence

8:00am Karen Holtschlag † 11:00am

Pro Populo (for parishioners)

Feria, Comm. Ss. Tiburtius & Susanna Monday 12:10pm Austin Newton

Tuesday St. Clare, Virgin 12:10pm **Special Intention**

Wednesday Feria, Comm. Ss. Hippolytus & Cassian

12:10pm Holy Souls in Purgatory †

Thursday Vigil of the Assumption, Comm. St. Eusebius James & Shirley Strupp † 12:10pm

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Friday 12:10pm Donald & Joan Dowler †

7:00pm Pro Populo

Saturday St. Joachim, Father of the BVM, Confessor

12:10pm

Special Intention

Tenth Sunday after Pentecost Sunday

8:00am Justin E. Main †

11:00am

Pro Populo (for parishioners)

This Sunday, August 10

Fatima Rosary follows the 8:00am Mass.

August 15, Friday Holy Day of Obligation

Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Masses will be at 12:10 pm and 7:00 pm There will <u>not</u> be a private morning Mass

Ushers - Please take up the collection

Also No 7:00am Mass on Saturday, August 16

2025-2026 PSR School Registration

PSR classes for Grades 1-12 will resume on Sunday, September 7th. Registration papers were emailed to families who had children in the program last year, and are also available in the vestibule.

Return registration papers by scanning papers and email to the parish office, return via postal mail, slide underneath parish office door in the parish hall, or you may put them in the drop box located in the church vestibule on the table.

Please complete and return both the 2025-2026 Registration Form and the Virtus Program Form by Tuesday, September 2.

Local / Diocesan Events

St. Francis Parish Fall Saints Study Features the Book "A Biblical Walk through the Mass"

In this five-part study author Edward Sri takes us on a unique tour of the Liturgy, exploring the biblical roots of the words and gestures we experience in the Liturgy, and explains their significance. We will meet on the following Sunday evenings to view a video and discuss a chapter from "A Biblical Walk through the Mass" in our parish hall from 6-7:30 p.m.

All parishes are welcome.

August 10, Foundations; September 14, The Introductory Rites; October 12, The Liturgy of the Word; November 9, The Liturgy of the Eucharist; December 14, The Concluding Rites.

If you need help ordering the book contact Deacon Dennis at 217-257-4384 or Karen Weiman, 217-242-5513.

Holy Hour for Priests

There will be an hour of Adoration for priests followed by Benediction at St. Joseph Church, 400 South Lane, Palmyra MO on August 17 from 3:00 to 4:00 P.M. All are invited to come and pray for our priests.

Have you been married 50+ years? Time to celebrate!

On September 21 at 2 p.m. at the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception in Springfield, all couples married 50 years or more are invited to attend a special Mass honoring their marriage vocation! The Mass will be celebrated by Bishop Thomas John Paprocki. A reception will follow after Mass. Please register for the Mass by going to dio.org/events and clicking on the Sept 21st Mass. RSVP by September 9. The reception will showcase all photos submitted last year. Due to the number of couples attending, please only submit photos if you did not do so last year. Any questions? Call Ruth Staab at 217-698-8500.